
CORPORATION OF THE CITI OF PORT CCQUITLAN

PARKS & RECREATION CONNITTEE

A meeting of the Parks & Recreation Committee was held in the Pari.s
Recreation Office on Nonday, December 9, 1991.

In attendance were Alderman Nike Thompson and Alderman Nichael
Wright.

Also in attendance was K. Janna Taylor, Parks & Recreation Director.

Item Mo. 1 International Missing Children's Day — Garden of Hope

The Committee reviewed the letter sent to City
Council and referred to Committee

Recommendation:

That a letter be sent acknowledging the situation
but, that at this time, the City would not be
planting "forget me nots".

Cz~rri

Item Mo. 2 Future Park land — Shaughaessy & Lobb Avenue

The Committee discussed the proposed land set aside
for park in the Shaughnessy and Lobb sxea. Several
concerns came up in regard to:

a) The PoCo T ail and the continuation of it
b ) Is the land set aside for par!& in the

appropriate location

c) Should the City be selling the land.

~R commendations:

a) To invite the City Planner to review this
particular area and the plans for development

b) To review the overall situation of the PoCo
Trail and to plan for its future linkages.

Carried

Item Mc 3 PoCo Trail

The Parks & Recreation Director indicated that she
would be meeting with Rick Hankin to discuss the
possibility of having the PoCo Trail be considered a
regional trail. After the initial meeting Nr.
Hankin would be invited to a Committee meeting to
discuss the issue further.

Reccmmendati~n

That the verbal report be received. ~rr ~d



Item No. ~ K-tlart Fundraiser

The Committee reviewed the report from the
Reer'sation Nanager/Deputy Director.

~R~ti
That the recommendation of the Recreation
Nanager/Deputy Director be approved.

Item No. 5 Reeve Street Park

A general discussion took place in regard to Reeve
Street Park and the concept plan to be presented to
Council on December 16, 1991.

Recommendationa:

1. That the Parks 6 Recreation Director get a cost
to have a Consultant determine the cost of
lighting Thompson and Cedar Park.

That the Parks 6 Recreation Director
investigate the cost of leasing a trailer with
change facilities in it for Reeve Street Park.

Caarr i

ADJOUR5l%9PXt

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

N. Thompson, Chairman January'Taylor, Secretary



2580 SHAUGHNESSY STREET
PORT COOUITLANL B.C.
V3C 2AS

TELEPHONE 944 5411
FAX 944-5402

October 8th, 1991

Sharon LeClair
President
Canadian Search Centre
Suite 207-7313 120th Street
Delta, S.C.
V4C 6P5

Dear Sharon LeClair:

Re: International Hissing Children's Day — "Garden of Hope"

Thank you for your letter of September 30th, 1991 regarding the above

noted sub]ect. The Council of the City of Port Coquitlam at its meeting of

October 7th, 1991 passed a resolution referring your request for the "Garden

of, Hope" to the Parks and Recreation Committee for further consideration and

report.

Once Council has received this report we will inform you of the

outcome.

Yours very truly

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY

RAP/sr

c.c. K.J. Taylor
Parks and Recreation Director

R.A. Freeman
City Clerk!
Deputy City Administrator
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OR 64ISSING CHILDREN

Suite 207 — 7313 - 120th S iieet
Della, B.C., Canada V4C 6P5

Televhone: 1604) 572-8501
Fax: (604) 572-9436

National Cii is Line: 1-800-461-2345

Mayor Len Traboulay
Port Coquitlam
25SO Shaughnessy Street,
Port Coquitlam, B.C. V3C 2Ag
PHi 941-5411 FAX: 944-5402

I'OIJ NCI |
OCT 7 — iggi

September 30th, 1991

Dear Mayor Traboulay,

On May 25th, 1992, it is INTERNATIONAL MISSIiVG CHILDREiV'S DAY. The
Founder of the CANADIAN SEARCH CENTRE FOR MISSING CHILDREN, Sliaron LeClair
will network with the Co-Founders of the MISSING CFIILDREN'S NETWORK CANADA, of
Montreal Quebec, Susan Armstrong and Marcele Lamarche.

We are therefore submitt ng a request to all municipalities to assist the Canadian
Searrh Centre i n planting Forget-Me-Nots in front ofMunicipal Offices, School Board Offices,
in community parks, and at the entrance to ea h municipality to create the first "GARDEN

OF HOPE" for missing children in all of the l.ower Mainland and, Vancouver Island

Witli your support and endorsement, the Canadian Search Centre would like to extend
the GARDEiV OF HOPE throughout all cominunities of British Columbia.

The "GARDEiVSn OF HOPE, throughout our beautifid city will be filled with

thousands of "Foreet-Me-Nots", respresenring all of the thousands ofmissing cliildren around
the globe. As stated in the enclosed document from the Missing Children's Network Canada,
this is a symbolic gesture to assure that oui missing cliildren will never be forgotten.

~g Htg/7



The CANADIAN SEARCH CENTRE FOR MISSI/VG CHILDRE/V looks forward to all
Canadians showing their concern for our missing children by suppo»ng onr efforts and,

planting some "Foreet-Me-Nots". The Foget-Me-Nots will be available, along with printed

Safety information for $ 2.00 per package, through the Canadian Search Centre.

It is!he intent of the Canadian Search Centre For Missing Children to make the

GARDEN OF HOPE an annual event.

I look forward to your reply at your earliest convenience. If you have any questions

or suggestions, please don't hesitate to give me a call.

Sincerely, 
President,
C.S.C.M.C.

enci.
SI./Im



THE CORPORATION OF THF.
CITY OF PORT COQ~

TO:

FROM:

Lany J. Wheeler
Recreation Manager/
Deputy Director

I.R. Zahynacz, P. Fn'g.
City Engineer

DATE: October 15, 1991

SUBJFCT: FUTURE PARK~ — SHAUGHNESSY AND LOBE AVENUE

I have received your ntemo dated October 7, 1991 regardirg questions from the Parks and

Recreation Conunittee regarding the above proposed park land. In answer to the questions in the

memo I note the following:

1) The City has had requests for purchase of the property north of the Bosa
subdivision which includes the future park area near Shaughnessy and Lobb
Avenue. As soon as the Parks and Recreation Committee identifies the park
requirement, the remaining City lands will be consolidated and presented to
the Land Sales Committee for sale purposes.

2) This land is relat vely flat and in a flood plain area.

3) The park land in the Shaughnessy and Lobb Avenu area has been
designated for a future park as shown on the attached concept plan for the
Shauglmessy lantls.

4) The School District has not presented any plans for school sites in this area.

5) The PoCo Trail would continue directly south of the proposed park site as
shotvn on the attached plan.

6) It is proposed to designate the park area as a lot at this time. When the
surroundmg land is subdivided, the developer would be required to dedicate
an additional 5% park land or cash in lieu.

If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours very truly,

, ~ply'c',scEcg.
I.R. ahy cz, P. Wg.

City Engine

IRZ: ck

Attachments 
DEC

- 6 1991 znt-
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQVITLAM

MEMORANDVM

TO: I. Zahynacs, P.Eng.
City Engineer

DATE: April 8, 1991

FROM: R.A, Freeman
City Clerk
Deputy Administrator

Consolidation of City-owned
South Shaughnessy lands'

would suggest the City-owned South Shaughnessy lands be
consolidated as shown on the plan attached.

I think Shaughnessy Street should be dedicated through
(construction by purchasers can be a condition of sale) and any lots to be
"park" can be created and the right-of-way for the Poco 1'rail established.

After this is done the land can be offered for sale either as a single piece or in sections as is thought best.

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY

gj i Iei

R.A. Freeman
City Clerk
Deputy Administrator

~)
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 THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLAN

NENORANDUN

TO: K. Janna Taylor
Parks and Recreation Director

DATE: August 27, 1991

FROM: R. A. Freeman
City Clerk and Deputy Administrator

PoCo Trail

This will advise that at the regular Council Committee meeting of August
26, 1991, Council generally approved your recommendation to identify Poco
Trail as a G.V.R.D. Regional Park and that Mr. Rick Hankie be invited to a
future Parks and Recreation Committee meeting to discuss the possibility of
Colony Farm being considered a G.V.R.D. Regional Park.

You will note that all members of Council were present, except for
Alderman Talbot, and that no dissenting votes were cast.

R.A. Freeman, City Clerk and
Deputy Administrator

/dp

C 9 1991



 THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COOUITLAM

MEMORANDUM

November 28, 1991

TO: K. Janna Taylor, Parks & Recreation D1rector

FROM: Larry J. Wheeler, Recreat1on Manager/Deputy Director

SUBJECT: Request for Free Use of the Mabbett Room

RECOMMENDATIONs

It is recommended that the Parks and Recreation Comm1ttee deny the
request for "free" use of the Mabbett Room and 1nstead offer a
reduced (Basic Rate) rental rate.

PURPOSE/PROBLEM

The purpose of thi~ report is to prov1de 1nformation and a
recommendation tor considerat1on by the Parks and Recreation
Comm1ti:ee regarding a request received from the employees at K-Mart
5452 for free use of the Mabbett Room tor the purpose of hosting a
fund raising dance.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

The employees at K-Mart 5452 are planning to hold a fund raising
dance in February, 1992 and would 11ke to use the Mabbett Rooln for
the event. The purpose of the fundra1ser is to raise funds for the
Variety Club Telethon ror the purchase of a bus/van for the Variety
C'lub 1n this area. They would like all proceeds to be directed to
this pro]ect and therefore are requesting the normal rental fees to
be waived or reduced.

ALTERNATIVES:

Three possible alternat1ves have been rev1ewed for consideration by
the Parks and Recreation Committee.

l) Waive all rental fees as requested.
2) Reduce required rental fees.
3) Deny request to waive or reduce rental charges.

M

Iil.'r
SIRNIm



O DISCUSSIOW

We receive a number of request to waive rental charges each year.
With very few exceptions, the Parks and Recreat1on Committee has
cons1stently den1ed these requests. The rationale has consistently
been that there 1s a cost for us to operate and maintain thefacilities and we have been trying to reduce our reliance on the tax
base. If we start waiving fees for fundraising events, which are
events that have some ability to pay, we will have an increasingly
d1ff1cult t1me to deny requests from other organizations.

The normal rental charge for a commercial group hosting this k1nd of
event 1s estimated at $ 575.00. However, s1nce it is an employee
group coordinat1ng this event, the Parks and Recreation Committee may
want to reduce the rate to the Basic Rate of $400.00. Th1s rate 1s
typ1cally applied to res1dents of Port Coqu1tlam booking a facil1ty
for a private function.

SUMS4ARY:

The employees of'-Mart 5452 have approached the City of Port
Coqu1tlam to waive or reduce the rental charges for the Mabbett
Room, They are planning to hold a dance to raise funds for the
purchase of a bus/van for the Var1ety Club in the area. Rental
charge".for these types of events have typically not been wa1ved
However, the Parks and Recreation Committee may want to consider

O red 1 the r ntal charge app11cable to this kind of act1v1ty

La heeler

L,1W/pg

File No: 406.3

9EC -0 199I



K mnn Canada Limited
K mart Canada Umitde

K-mart Stt92
W stwood Bell
~00-1 I,ougheed. Rwy.
Poxt Coquitlsmr B.C.
V3R 105

+pht tttrrt-5tt77

Nr. Larry Wheeler
Pcxt Coquitlam,
Paxks and Recreation.

Sixt

8, 1992, and, hope to book the mrna'b'bett Room" for this event.

A33, .oceeds(after exPeuees) r f'rom th1s dence w111 be go1ng towards the

Variety Club Telethon bus purchase. We have hadpr. e s had several fond raisers
alo with other K-mart store" 1n the lower ma an

/ f th V ri t nimbi th1
and our objective is to puxchase a bus/van for e a e

Recause we are the sponsoring store, oe other K-mart store employees will be
sad s this uxchass,

function end we want every cent to go tow s s p
att,eading tthis c - o th "Babbett Room" rent, free ox at
therefor; would it 'be possible to get e a

least, at a vexy xeduoed xate?

Please contact me at the@hone num'bdr shown above. 1nank you f'r y'our

anticips,ted assistance in this worthwhile cause.' i

'~+pc ~
Committee Rem er

BEC — n tggI


